5/31/22, 9:36 AM Mail - Melissa Cordeiro - Outlook

FW: Tri-Town Report for June Council Meetings
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Sent: Friday, May 27, 2022 1:40 PM
To: Lauren DeRuisseau <lderuisseau@bcwari.com>; Merrie DeSisto <MDeSisto@barrington.ri.gov>

Cc: Stephen Coutu <scoutu@bcwari.com>; Joseph Keough (jkeoughjr@keocughsweeney.com)

<jkeoughjr@keoughsweeney.com>
Subject: Tri-Town Report for June Council Meetings

Good Afternoon,
Please distribute the following to the standard distribution. Thank you and have a thoughtful Memorial

Day Weekend.
Allan

May 27, 2022

To:  Tri-Town Councils
Ce: BCWA Directors. Tri-Town State Senators and Representatives, and Key Staff

Subj:  Monthly Report for June Town Council Meetings

Council Members,
Following are highlights and actions taken during May Meetings:

At the Annual BCWA Meeting the existing Board Leadership was re-elected:
George Champlin as Secretary/Treasurer, Juan Mariscal as Vice Chair and Allan Klepper as Chair.
In the regular monthly session, Directors awarded several contracts:
*Contract Addendum for work associated with the Hope Street Tank Site Soil Remediation Project to Pare

Corporation for $44,310.38. This is final amendment and will close out task with Pare.
*A replacement engine for our 2015 Ford F250 truck to Tasca Ford at $10,500.00. Replacement vehicles are

extremely rare and thus deemed appropriate to replace the engine to extend vehicle useful life.
*A web-based monitor for a Pressure Reducing Valve (PRV) to Trimble Utilities for $10,590.00. Unit reports

data as if it was a cell phone, instead of the more expensive tie-in to our SCADA System.
Directors approved a Memorandum of Agreement with East Providence (MOA) that E.P. will become

responsible for all street restoration from the Phase 1 Interconnection for $200,000.00. Such arrangement relieves

BCWA of all responsibility for this task and is deemed advantageous to accept.
The water main replacement project in Barrington intersecting with the Wampanoag Trail received State

Approval to be accomplished (in spite of the ongoing repavement). The Project Endorsement by the Town Council

was much appreciated.
All Spring hydrant flushing has been completed. 4 Fall flushing is planned. The 2021 Water Quality

Report has been completed in accordance with RIDOH requirements. Post Cards have been sent to all customers

and it is posted on the Website with copies provided at town halls and libraries.
As usual, please note that this report contains personal views of actions and considerations and is not an

official publication of the BCWA.
_ TOWN COUNCIL
Respectfully submitted,
JUN 2 22022
Allan Klepper
MEETING 112
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